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SPEED Center District 802        

1125 Division Street 

Chicago Heights, IL 60411-2491 

 

Attention: Joe Kekelik, Buildings and Grounds 

 

Subject:    Drinking Water Testing for Lead  

                 SPEED Center 

 

Dear Joe, 

 

On July 14, 2017, Camplin Environmental Services, Inc. (CESI) performed drinking water 

testing at the SPEED Center for the presence of lead. The testing was performed to comply with 

the new Public Act 00-0922 (Senate Bill 0550), signed into law by Illinois Governor Rauner on 

Jan. 16, 2017. This Act established lead testing requirements and protocols for all water sources 

used for cooking and drinking within some schools and day care facilitates.  

 

Overview 

At total of 8 drinking water sources were tested. No locations were found to exceed the USEPA 

lead in drinking water standard of 20 parts per billion (ppb). All drinking water sources were 

found to be below the 5ppb communication requirements of the new law. 

 

Sampling Protocol 

Two 250 ml samples were obtained from each drinking water source. The first draw was taken 

after the water sat undisturbed for a minimum of eight hours, but not longer than 18 hours. The 

second draw was taken 30 seconds after the first draw. Drinking water sources that need to be 

tested under the new drinking water regulation include drinking fountains, kitchen sinks used for 

food preparation and sinks in classrooms used for under grade 1. Water samples were analyzed 

by PDC Laboratory, an Illinois EPA licensed drinking water analytical laboratory. Results from 

the analytical lab are attached as an appendix to the report. 

 

Recommendations 

No drinking water sources exceeded 5 ppb. The new drinking water regulations requires the 

District to notify parents/guardians of the test result and the location of the water source(s) in 

your school that exceed 5 ppb via an individual notification to parents/guardians through written 

or electronic communication. Therefore, no parent/teacher notification of testing results is 

required. The testing results should be emailed to IDPH at dph.leadh20@illinois.gov.   
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Water Testing Locations and Lab Results 
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